NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – August 11, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, August 11, 2005, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Carol Dymowski, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Tom Johnson, Laura McGray, Annette Neblett, Ray Phelps, Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.  Absent:  April Pieper

ORDER # 06-014 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Annette Neblett and 

seconded by Kris Hodge to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-015 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Laura McGray to approve the minutes of the July meeting.

ORDER # 06-016 – APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – Copies of the June, July, and End of Year Regular and Bingo fund financial reports were distributed and reviewed.  The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the June, July, and End of Year financial reports for the regular accounts and the bingo fund.  

ORDER # 06-017 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL REPORT – The motion was made by Anna Winchell and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the personnel report.  New hires include:  Betty Conover, AIM Room teacher; Walter Hooker, JROTC Instructor; Jill Humphrey, Speech Pathologist; Lisa Flatt, Rebecca Grider, Miriam Hardy, Lori Huff, Jacquie Melvin, and Sandra Sally, as Special Education Instructional Assistants.  (Note:  Also included on the August report, was Paula Coogle, 12-month custodian, but due to a hiring procedures mixup, Paula was not hired in July or August, but will appear again on the September hiring report.)

VISITORS – No visitors were present at the July meeting.

ORDER # 06-018 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JUNE MINUTES – The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the second reading of the June meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-019 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF BINGO FUND FINANCIAL REPORT FOR JUNE –The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the second reading of the June regular financial reports.  

ORDER # 06-020 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PERSONNEL REPORT – The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the personnel report.  

ORDER # 06-021 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF ATTENDANCE POLICY AND VOLUNTEER POLICY WORDING FOR THE STUDENT/PARENT HANDBOOK – The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the second reading of the school attendance policy and the volunteer policy wording for the student/parent handbook.  

ORDER # 06-022 – KASC DELEGATE NAMED – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Laura McGray to name Anna Winchell as the North Hardin delegate to the KASC Conference on September 13.

ORDER # 06-023 – KASC ALTERNATE DELEGATE NAMED – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to name Kris Hodge as the North Hardin alternate delegate to the KASC Conference on September 13.

ORDER # 06-024 – APPROVAL OF TEXTBOOK AMENDMENTS FOR 2005-06 – Laura McGray reported that $93, 261.01 had been encumbered for textbooks so far this year.  New orders were noted on the handout with asterisks (**).  The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Anna Winchell to approve the textbook amendments for the 2005-06 school year.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council members received a copy of the Student Accident Log and copies of the Youth Service Center Advisory Council minutes.

· Mr. Dennison reported that the school monitors the relative humidity and the heat index each day to inform coaches about practices.

· Marilyn Brown, the Hardin County Board of Education representative from Radcliff, has resigned from the Board of Education.  A new member will have to live in the Radcliff voting precincts.

· Mr. Dennison took three students with him to a recent Rotary meeting – Roby Markert, Jessica Essing, and Brittany Ford.

· Open House will be held on Monday, August 15, 6-8 pm.

· Senior Information Night will be held on Thursday, September 15.

· Ms. Winchell shared several interesting articles and tidbits regarding the KY KASE conference, the local grandparents group, and “How to Communicate with Parents”.  She stated that parents should praise a teacher when they do something great.

NO CHILD LEFT BEHIND - Mr. Dennison spoke at the Radcliff/North Hardin Chamber meeting recently regarding the No Child Left Behind report and the successes at North Hardin High School.  North Hardin met 12 of the 16 targets on the NCLB report.  This year ESS will focus on math and reading.  Individuals will work with some students in the identified target subgroups.  In reading the targets are students with disabilities and students on free/reduced lunch.  In math, the targets are students with disabilities and African American students.

ORDER # 06-025 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Anna Winchell to adjourn the meeting.

___________________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

